
   
 
 
   

  

TRAFFIC ADVISORY 
For Immediate Release 
November 22, 2024 

 
The Harbor Bridge Project announces the opening of a new bridge and extended IH 37 
eastbound frontage road to access the Uptown Area and a ramp for northbound US 181 
towards North Beach.  
Permanent new access to be in place beginning today.  

 

CORPUS CHRISTI – Beginning today at 1 pm, November 22, a new bridge will permanently open 
connecting the IH 37 eastbound frontage road from Port Avenue to Staples Street and 
northbound US 181 towards North Beach. 
 
The new route provides improved access for commuters and residents along IH 37. 
 
Motorists are urged to be aware of the new route and to slow down in the work zones. All work 
is weather permitting. 
 
For information about all current and upcoming lane closures related to the Harbor Bridge 
Project, visit www.harborbridgeproject.com. 
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